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August 27, 2025 

 
MEMORANDUM TO:  Becca Gallas, P.E. 
    Division 5 Engineer 
 
FROM:    Alan Shapiro, P.E. 
    NCTA Chief Engineer 
 
SUBJECT: Triangle Expressway Southeast Extension (Complete 540) from NC 

55 Bypass in Apex to US 64/264 (I-87) in Knightdale, Wake and 
Johnston Counties; Federal Aid No. STP-0540(19), STP-0540(20), 
and STP-0540(21); WBS Nos. 37673.1.TA1, 35516.1.TA1, and 
35517.1.TA1; STIP Project Nos. R-2721, R-2828, and R-2829 

 
Attached are the modified US Army Corps of Engineers (USACE) Phased Section 404 Individual 
Permit, NC Division of Water Resources (NCDWR) Section 401 Individual Water Quality Certification, 
Neuse Riparian Buffer Authorization, and Non-404 Jurisdictional Wetlands and Waters Permit for the 
construction of the Triangle Expressway Southeast Extension (Complete 540) from NC 55 Bypass in 
Apex to US 64/264 (I-87) in Knightdale, Wake and Johnston Counties. STIP Nos. R- 2721, R-2828, 
and R-2829.  The changes are based on the August 19, 2025 revision submittal for the R-2829A 
section of the project, related to design modifications to the bridge end bent over Bushy Branch.  
Subject to any requisite permit modifications, all environmental permits have been received for the 
construction of the final design sections of this project. 
 
A copy of this permit package is posted on the NCDOT website at: 
https://xfer.services.ncdot.gov/pdea/PermIssued 
 
cc: w/o attachment (see website for attachments) 
Mr. Ron Davenport, P.E. Contracts Management 
Mr. Clarence Coleman, P.E., FHWA 
Mrs. Heather Montague, Division 5 
Mr. Mark Craig, P.E., Division 5 
Mr. Boyd Tharrington, P.E., Deputy Chief Engineer 
Mr. Bill Martin, P.E., Programming and TIP 
Mr. Timothy Ritacco, Utilities Unit 
Mr. Matt Lauffer, P.E., Hydraulics Unit 
Mr. David Snoke, P.E., Structures Management Unit 
Mr. Mark Staley, Roadside Environmental 
Mr. John Jamison, Environmental Policy Unit 
Ms. Beth Harmon, NCDMS 
Ms. Deanna Riffey, Natural Environment Unit-Environmental Coordination & Permitting 



8.789:  Adding error -                                                  
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